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MINUTES OF THE ADDITIONAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 11th October 2017 AT 7.30PM AT THE LEIGH PARISH CHURCH

Present:  Cllr. J. Arkell (Chair), Cllr. P. Harvey, Cllr. P. Hooton, Cllr C. Wiltshire.
In attendance:  K. Tilling (Parish Clerk) and 2 members of the public.
1. Apologies: 

There were no apologies
2. Declarations of interest:

There were no declarations of interest
3. To discuss planning applications and consider responses for the following:

17/00961/FUL – 2 Astley Cottages, Church Lane, The Leigh. Two storey front, side and rear extension.
The proposals aim to take away the squareness of the house and the additions are following a similar pattern of development that other dwellings have done in the village. It should make it a decent sized house when complete. It was resolved that the P/C has no objections to the proposals – all in favour.
4. To discuss the Flood and Water Management Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) as part of the TBC consultation process.

The TBC Flood and Water Management Supplementary Planning Document is now being updated. The purpose of this document is to provide guidance on the approach that should be taken to manage flood risk and the water environment as part of new development proposals. This document is also a material consideration when determining planning applications.

There have been significant updates to national guidance surrounding flood and water management since the current document was adopted in December 2013. This includes revisions to policy and guidance provided in the NPPF and NPPG, changes to recommendations by the Environment Agency, and updated guidance on best practice.

The aim of the updated policy is to ensure that the document represents best practice based upon the latest evidence and guidance. This will allow TBC to provide the best guidance to lead new development and be a robust basis for decision making.

The consultation runs from Monday 25th September 2017 to Monday 6th November 2017.

Parish Councillors felt that it was not what was written in the document but more importantly how it is implemented and then enforced. Once adopted the latest version of this SPD will become a legal document.  The Leigh Parish flood defences are small but targeted, with a flood bund near the village pond in the Leigh Village and another bund at the Wharf, Coombe Hill. It is worth reminding people that both these schemes were self-funding – community involvement schemes – and continue to be managed by community groups with no financial impact on the Parish Council.
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